Victoria Vipassana Community (V.V.C.)
Minutes of the V.V.C. Council,  Dec 3, 2010

The first meeting of the V.V.C. council was held at the home of Shelly and John Hilditch at 1110 Oscar St., Victoria, B.C. on December 3, 2010. The meeting commenced at 4:15 p.m. with a short meditation.

Present:
Brock Brown

chair


Joan Glover

treasurer



Joyce Elliott



John Hilditch

secretary



Rod House   due to problems with internet connection Rod was only able 


to join in at the close of the meeting.
The agenda was approved.

1.
Introductions: Members of council and their functions were chosen at the last Umbrella Group meeting on November 20, 2010. Signing officers for V.V.C. are Joan Glover, John Hilditch and Brock Brown. The council members briefly described their background with reference to group process and decision making.

2.
Agreement on how we will make decisions: It was moved by Joan Glover, seconded by John Hilditch that in all its discussion and actions the council will be guided by V.V.C.’s vision and mission statements as developed by the Umbrella Group,
 and by Values on How We Relate to Each Other
. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

We agreed to use the gradient voting system; majority decisions will be accepted. The Chair will be allowed to introduce motions and will have a vote.

3.
Pressing issues requiring our decision:
a.
It was moved by John Hilditch and seconded by Joyce Elliott that the treasurer, Joan Glover, be given authority to approve office related expenses under $25 up to an annual maximum of $250. The motion received unanimous support or endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented. We recognize that a budget must be developed and spending parameters established. Members may ask Joan for reimbursement of expenses should they choose to do so.
b.
It was moved by Joyce Elliott and seconded by Joan Glover that Heather Martin be asked to offer a Beginners’ Retreat for the February 5 – 6 non-residential retreat and that the retreat be held at Goward House. The motion received unanimous support or endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented. The possibility of a future one-day beginner’s retreat was discussed.

Action: Brock will speak with Heather.
c.
It was moved by Joyce Elliott and seconded by John Hilditch that V.V.C. sponsor 2 one-day retreats. The first, offered by Beth Trotter, will be held on March 11, 2011 and the second will be given by Margo McLoughlin on April 30, 2011. Both retreats will be held at the Queen Alexandra Centre, to be arranged by Beth. Brock pointed out in the post-retreat survey on Oct. 31 almost everyone supported the idea of one-day retreats.

The motion received unanimous support or endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.
Action: Brock will speak with Beth and Margo.

d.
Because these retreats are a new venture for V.V.C. it was suggested that the suggested retreat cost dana be set fairly low. After discussion the council voted agreed to develop this proposal.
e.
It was moved by Brock Brown and seconded by Joyce Elliott that V.V.C. authorize Linda Chan to arrange for the purchase of dessert for the party on December 13 for the past Umbrella Group members. The amount is not to exceed $50, which will include a chocolate mousse cake and alternatives for those who cannot eat the cake.  
Survey vote results: One council member voted to endorse, two to support and one was neutral. The final vote result: 3 Implement; 1 Develop.  Brock declared the motion Implemented. The council wishes to make it clear that this decision was made in the absence of any budgetary guidelines and in no way does this authorization establish a precedent. 
Action: John will convey this decision to Linda so that she can make the arrangements.

f.
Linda Chan has submitted a request to the Council for suggestions and recommendations for Susan Neden who would like to lead an Awakening Joy support group for the course starting in February, 2011. Brock pointed out that guidelines are available on the Spirit Rock website for starting a Dharma Friends/Kalyana Mitta Group. The council thought that Susan or anyone else is welcome to start a private support group but that V.V.C. would not financially support this activity. 
 Action: Brock will forward this information to Linda Chan and Susan Neden.

g.
A request has been received for support from the Scholarship Fund. With the forming of the V.V.C. council the Scholarship Committee no longer exists. The request meets the criteria previously used to provide support. It was moved by John Hilditch and seconded by Joan Glover that support be provided to the extent that there is money left in the previous Scholarship Committee’s proposed 2010 budget. Brock noted that the amount unspent in the previous budget will almost cover the request. The motion received unanimous support or endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented. 

Action: Brock will convey this decision to the requestor.
It was noted that the information on the web-site regarding the scholarship fund is now incorrect
Action: Brock will prepare corrections to the web-site and, after checking with the council members, arrange for the changes to be made.

The group had a brief contact with Rod at the end of the meeting.  Rod filled us in on some communications he had with the Technology team.

4.
Future meetings: The next council meeting will be held on December 16 at 1:00 
p.m. at the home of Joan Glover. A third meeting is scheduled for 3:00 p.m., January 2, place to be determined.
The meeting terminated at 6:30 p.m.



Brock Brown, Chair


John Hilditch, secretary

� See attachment 1


� See attachment 2





